The Honorable Larry Gossett
September 11, 2013
Page 2

September 11, 2013
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:
This letter transmits an ordinance that will enable King County to continue to provide a comprehensive suite of actions to reduce flooding risks to people, property, critical public infrastructure, and the regions’ economy by adopting an update to the 2006 Flood Hazard Management Plan (Plan). Furthermore, it will maintain the County’s high rating in the Federal Emergency Management Agency’s (FEMA) Community Rating System Program, providing policyholders in unincorporated King County with a discount of up to 40 percent on flood insurance. This insurance discount, which saved flood insurance policyholders in unincorporated King County $830,265 in 2012, could expire if the update is not adopted by Council by December 31, allowing FEMA to complete its review and approval by January 31, 2014.
This update does not include any revised policy language. It serves as a technical update and progress report on the Plan, updating information on flood and channel migration hazards, risks to people, property, and infrastructure, and the accomplishments made since the King County Council created the King County Flood Control District (District) in 2007. The public process to update the Plan was initiated in July 2011 with the establishment of a Citizens Committee that met seven times and included four public meetings.

The System wide Improvement Framework being developed for the Lower Green River, along with river corridor planning work being initiated for other basins as part of the District’s work, will inform future policy determinations by the District and the Council. The next required Plan update (due before October 1, 2018) can fully integrate information from these corridor plans and any appropriate interim policy updates.
The Plan update supports the goals of King County’s Strategic Plan by keeping people safe in their homes and communities and preparing for the impacts of climate change on flooding. The Plan update also supports the Equity and Social Justice Initiative by guiding regional investments so that limited public funds are focused on the highest priority public safety projects and programs. The Plan update supports implementation of King County Strategic Climate Action Plan by strengthening preparedness for climate change impacts on flooding.
The Plan was instrumental in the successful creation of the King County Flood Control District and increased funding for floodplain management projects that protect people, property, and critical public infrastructure while contributing to multiple floodplain management objectives for the citizens of King County. This Plan update helps to ensure that our region’s floodplain management investments will be guided by the most up-to-date technical information about flood hazards and vulnerabilities, as well as the significant accomplishments since the District was first formed in 2007. 
Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance. This important legislation will help King County residents by reducing flood risks while maintaining current flood insurance discounts under FEMA’s Community Rating System program. I urge you to support this ordinance.
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Mark Isaacson, Division Director of the Water and Land Resources Division in the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-296-6587.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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